
Neal Smith Engineering, Inc. – Southern Pines, North Carolina 

 

 
January 24, 2024 
 
Jesus Lopez 
260 Azalea Dr. 
Spring Lake, NC 28390 
 
Telephone: 609-313-1796 
Email:  j13properties@gmail.com 
 
Subject: Structural Inspection 

260 Azalea Drive 
Spring Lake, North Carolina 
NSE Project #2300560 

 
Dear Mr. Lopez: 
 
On Jan. 18, 2024, Neal Smith Engineering, Inc. (NSE) performed a site inspection at the 
above referenced location. The purpose of the inspection was to perform an insulation 
verification. 
 
Heat was added to the home and NSE performed a thermal inspection with a thermal 
imaging camera to look for any gaps in the insulation. NSE also removed electrical plates 
to visually verify insulation type and as a back-up to the thermal imaging camera. 
 
This letter certifies that the house was insulated per the NC Residential code as best as 
can be told using the above method. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to do business with you. If you have any questions or 
comments, or need additional information, please do not hesitate to call. 
 
Sincerely, 
NEAL SMITH ENGINEERING, INC. 
 
 
 
Neal Smith, PE 
President 

 
 
 
 

Neal Smith Engineering, Inc. 
139 Pinehurst Avenue - Suite C 

Southern Pines, NC  28387 
Phone:  (910) 695-8825 

Fax:  (910) 695-8832 
www.nsengineering.com 

License No. C-1425 
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Neal NC Seal

nsmit
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